## BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO

## NEWSLETTER

## APRIL 1, 1974

Now the weather is getting nicer, a few of our members are getting (bike fever). Ace Freeman is one of them, with his new lowered seat, blueRR 60/6, and President Don Smith, with his new black R 90, and believe it or not V.P. Bob Boyd has sold his Harley, and ordered a new black R 75. Bob we sure are proud of you.

Since mentioning all these new things, we have a new prospective member, Harmon Kerns, our local dealer, and his wife. Would you believe they are the owners of a 74 R 90%. Welcome Harmon.

Now, as for the progress on our rally. I understand the Boyds are receiving answers to the letters they sent out for donations for our door prizes. Bob also tells me they have 175 litter bags, for us to use as our goodie bags. Now have any of you received any donations to put in them. Dale, how about Champion Spark Plug?

How are the fellows in charge of the tours coming along? Have you anthing lined up?

Now, on the advertising literature, Bob Klear is doing a real nice job. He should have it all together by meeting time.

Reminder: Our first event of the year is coming up this month. To be exact it will be on April 27th and 28th. The Mini Rally, which will be again this year at Waffle Farm Campgound, Coldwater, Michigan. The only charge there will be is a \$2.50 camping fee.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, April 9, 1974 at the home of the Boyds at 4015 Mcgregor Lane. Note the time for the meeting is 8:00 P.M. Harmon, we would like to see both of you (your wife & you)at the meeting.

Without yo r suport we're not a thing,

Liz Smith Secretary

THIS MONTHS MIND BENDER:

Which club member has the BMW marque tattooed on his arm??????

Fellow members, where are those donations for the newsletter?